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6:30pm Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant. Scott Ollerheaﬁ’?Be}nié\ Qb

Marshall and Fran Yanuskiewicz, Tara McManus, Peter Wiggins.

Call to order: 6:30 PM

Jasleen Shah — 1 Keith Drive- sewer charge issue:

Mr. Shah explained that he was a new Sewer user, and recently hooked up to Keith Dr. Mr. Shah
is on a private well, and was being charged all his water use, because the plumber did not install
his water meter in the appropriate place. He has since had the meter place accordingly, and the
meter will only read domestic use.

Scott Ollerhead made a motion that Mr. Shah’s bill be adjusted accordingly. Luke Grant Second.
The Board abated $493.16 on his current Sewer bill. All were in favor.

Weston & Sampson Updates:

Fran Yanuskiewicz gave an update on the Treatment Facility. Structural re-bar has been
delivered, and the top portion of the clear well was to be poured and tested. The contractor is
working on concrete work that will pave the way for the masonry work to begin in early
December. Conversation pertaining to the Memorandum of Understanding between the Housing
Authority and the Commission was discussed, as the two attorneys are working on the language.
Tara McManus spoke on the Reservoir St. project, and the importance of the water main passing
its bacteria samples. Once this happens, all tie ins will be complete, and the temporary water
main will be dismantled.

Superintendent’s Update:

Bernie Marshall explained that the draft language has been circulated between attorney Cove,
and Manoogian. Marshall also announced that Fall flushing had ended due to the weather. Lead
and Copper sampling was on-going, with the Schools and Day Cares left to sample. Not many
water quality complains of late. A marked difference has been seen at the Center Pump Station
due to the notice that Wheaton Staff sent out regarding items that can not be flushed. Another
owner reached out to connect onto Keith Dr. More to come. Marshall respectfully notified the
Board that he had given his notice of resignation that day.

All appropriately processed bills were signed.

Next meeting: November 27, 2018 6:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm.
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